VMB Meeting Minutes 2-13-08

The meeting began at 7:20pm with 23 Members in attendance

1. Welcome and introduction of new members

2. Treasurer’s Report – we have $780.06 in the pay pal account, and $830.16 in the checking account, after the IMBA membership is paid.

3. Review of minutes 

4. Old Business

· Sals trail maintenance – date is set for February 24th.  Focus here is to add to the bypass trail.  Question was raised about logging TM hours on the website; this is a work in progress to determine the best solution.  There was a great turnout at the township meeting, and the point was made about the damage that ATV’s have done to this area.

· SME – right now the focus is on designing a bypass to the Cistern Trail that will intersect with the rock climbing area.  We are about 2/3rds of the way through the project, which has been very challenging due to the amount of rocks.  Also hope to open some trails that were closed, and another trail is proposed that has been approved by the conservancy.

· SECTV land – Eric & Greg presented a letter regarding our desire to build trails on their property, however right now they aren’t that receptive due to concerns regarding legal issues.  We will re-approach them shortly to see if they have reconsidered.  This would bring us closer to the Western area of Sals.  

       5. 
New Business

· Blue Mountain Bike Park – A lengthy discussion ensued regarding this topic, and some of the key points included: logistics, financial aspects, access, number of lifts/trails, XC versus downhill trails, benefits to the club and members, designing versus building, etc.  The outcome is that Joe will be heading up a committee that will form a “memorandum of understanding” that will outline our role in this project and the logistics.  This will be presented to the club for approval at the next meeting prior to moving forward with the project.  

· Jon K’s graduation project – Jon is looking for ideas for his project, which he has about two years to complete.  He wishes to do this on something he is really interested in like a pump track, and other ideas offered were volunteer at either the Lehigh or Gravity series races to see what is involved when putting on a race.

· Action Wheels Spring Fling – this will be held on May 10th, with a demo truck and rides at Sals, and a raffle for VMB to buy tools/trail markers.
      6.  Open Discussion

· Jim’s fiancée is looking for a project for South Mountain Middle School, perhaps a bike skills workshop for the kids.

· April 19th – Earth Day, possible clean-up day at Sals.

· Ralph Stover trail system – Tony Shumkas looking for input as to how to help with the restoration of these trails that may close if action is not taken.

· August 23rd & 24th – Tour De Brew, 2 fat tire races, CAT 1 & 2.

· Action item – new brochure.

